March 25, 2019
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by
Mayor Scott Jerew, March 25, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Jerew called for attendance, Council members present:
George Showalter, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-Shea, Pat Morse and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte
Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and other residents were present.

Pat Morse moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 03/11/2019.
The minutes were approved unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Pat Morsee seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The
motion passed unanimously.

Robert Otten of North Union Baseball for Boys discussed issues with flooding of the baseball field and needed
repairs of the concession stand.

Lindsay Titus of Union County Daily Digital stated that she is part of a group that will be putting together a new
news source in the county.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot-Shea seconded a motion to approve the third and final reading of
Ordinance 02022019 for Village Budget 2019. The motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot-Shea seconded a motion to approve the third and final reading of
Resolution 02022019 to revise the pay ordinance to include a 3% increase for select employees. The motion
passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to suspend the rules for Resolution 0301 2019
due to time constraints. The motion passed unanimously.

Pat Morse moved and George Showalter seconded a motion to approve Resolution 03012019 for Franklin
Street Enhancements. The motion passed unanimoulsy

Mayor Jerew stated that the North Franklin project is under way.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.
Laurie Eliot-Shea stated that some residents are interested in the old sidewalk slabs.
Reddy Brown stated that new trees are to be planted at the park on 04/12.

Donald Ridgeway asked if any construction is planned on Mulvane. Mayor Jerew stated that none is currently
planned.

Mayor Jerew stated that bids are to be received in April for central refuse and recycling.

George Showatler moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the
motion unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 8:03 PM.
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